

St. Edmund's CofE Primary School

Church Hill Avenue, Mansfield Woodhouse Nottinghamshire, NG19 9JU

Telephone: 01623 646624

Website: www.st-edmunds.notts.sch.uk
Acting Headteacher: Mrs Hannah Pembury
Acting Deputy Head: Mrs Williams and Mr Wilson

Monday 22nd July, 2024

Summer Term Newsletter 14

Dear Mums/Dads/Carers.



Welcome to the final week of term!

Summer Carnival

The Summer Carnival on Friday was a wonderful end of term celebration event! We were pleased to see so many of you could make it. The event raised a whopping £950 for school to go towards subsidising trips and other events. Thank you!



These events would not be possible without our dedicated School Friends team who arrange everything, so a huge thank you to them. We are always looking for new members who can spare about an hour per month to support the school with organising events, so if you are able to spare some time, please let the school office know.

The raffle winning numbers will be announced on Facebook this week. We have some great prizes this year, so look out for that!



A Busy Week for Year 3

Year 3 have several events this week for parents to be aware of:

On Monday, it is the Year 3 Sun, Sea and Sand WOW day. Please can Year 3 children come dressed in sensible non-uniform.

On Tuesday, Year 3 are asked to bring in a bike or scooter for their Reward Wheelie Afternoon for getting all of their Class Credits. (Please also supply your child with a helmet.)

On Wednesday, it is the Year 3 Class Assembly at 9:00am. Please come around to the office to sign in, after dropping your child off at their cloakroom door in the morning. Thank you.

Books Go Home

On Wednesday (24th July), children in every class will be coming home with their exercise books from this year, for you to keep. Please can you ensure your child/children come with a carrier bag to bring their books home in. Thank you.



Uniform Exchange

On Thursday (25th July), we will be holding our annual uniform exchange in the courtyard, before and after school. If you have any old uniform that your children have grown out of, but is still in good condition, please could you bring it along and place it on the right table in the courtyard (tables will be set up for 3-4yrs, 5-6yrs, 7-8yrs, 9-10yrs and 10+). This is a good

opportunity to save each other some money on uniform costs (all items are free at the exchange) and to have a good clear out before the summer! We will also add any unclaimed and unnamed lost property to the tables, so if you think you have lost something, check lost property over the next few days to avoid it being given away. We look forward to getting lots of uniform from yourselves and having a successful uniform exchange! Just a reminder not to bring underwear, socks, shoes or coats. This is simply for uniform items. Thank you.















Y6 Leavers

We cannot believe the time is fast approaching for us to say goodbye to our fabulous Year 6 class. It is always a time of mixed emotions as Year 6 prepare for the next stage in their school journey. We know it must happen and that the children are ready, but we will miss you all so much! Thank you for being such a fantastic group of young people and enriching all of our lives. The Year 6's have been busy preparing their Leavers' Service which is

bound to make us all laugh and cry. The Leavers' Service will take place in the school hall at 2:00pm on Thursday (25th July). Families, please come to the school office just before, to be seated in the hall. It is predicted to be about an hour long, then after the service families are invited to make their way onto the school field for a BBQ and game of rounders at 3:15pm.

Outstanding Amounts

Please can you ensure all outstanding balances for Breakfast Club and school dinners this term are paid off by the end of the week please.

Optional 1:30pm Pick-Up

On Friday, the last day of term, we offer an optional 1:30pm pick-up for families. If you are taking your child/children out of school early, please collect them from their cloakroom doors in the usual way, and the teachers will sign them out. Gates will open at 1:20pm.





A Huge Thank You

This is the last newsletter of the academic year and so I would like to take this opportunity to say a massive thank you for all the support you have all given the school this year. We have such a lovely school community, and it has been my honour to lead the school through the summer term. A huge thank you too to the staff who as always, have gone over and above to ensure the children have the best school experience we can give them. We hope you all have a fantastic summer and look forward to starting the new school year in September with our new Headteacher, Mr Bandy-Webb!

Have a wonderful summer everyone!

Kindest Regards,

Mrs Pembury.













Summer Term Diary Dates 2024

Monday July 22	Year 3 Sun, Sea and Sand WOW Day
Tuesday July 23	Foundation 2 'Graduation' Assembly 2.00pm Year 3 Wheelie Day *New Date
Wednesday July 24	Year 3 Class Assembly 9.00am
Thursday July 25	Year 6 Leavers' Service at 2.00pm
	Year 6 Rounders and Barbecue at 3.15pm
	School Uniform Exchange (before and after school in the courtyard)
Friday July 26	Last day of the summer term-optional 1:30pm pick-up

Autumn Term Diary Dates 2024

Monday September 2	Inset Day	
Tuesday September 3	Inset Day	These Inset days have been blocked
Wednesday September 4	Inset Day	together to allow families to book a family holiday at a less expensive
Thursday September 5	Inset Day	time.
Friday September 6	Inset Day	
Monday September 9	Children return to school	
Friday October 18	Last day of autumn half-term 1	
Monday November 4	Children return to school	
Friday December 20	Last day of the autumn term	

Spring Term Diary Dates 2025

Monday January 6, 2025	Children return to school
Friday February 14, 2025	Last day of spring half-term 1
Monday February 24, 2025	Children return to school
Friday April 4, 2025	Last day of the spring term

Summer Term Diary Dates 2025

Tuesday April 22, 2025	Children return to school
Monday May 5, 2025	Bank Holiday- May Day
Monday May 12, 2025	SATs Week
Wednesday May 21, 2025	Year 3/4 leave for Sherwood Forest Residential
Wednesday May 21, 2025	Year 5/6 leave for Scarborough Residential
Friday May 23, 2025	Year 3/4 return from Sherwood Forest Residential
Friday May 23, 2025	Year 5/6 return from Scarborough Residential
Friday May 23, 2025	Last day of summer half-term 1
Monday June 2, 2025	Children return to school
Friday July 25, 2025	Last day of the summer term











